
Meeting Between Staff from the Prudential Regulators and  
the Global Pension Coalition 

February 3, 2015 
 
 
Participants (either in-person or by phone):   
 

Sean Campbell, Anna Harrington, and Victoria Szybillo (Federal Reserve Board) 
 
 Ang Middleton and Kurt Wilhelm (OCC) 
 
 Jacob Doyle, Thomas Hearn, and Rob Hendricks (FDIC) 
  

Peggy Balsawer, Bob Collender, Tom Joseph, and Julie Paller (FHFA) 
 
 Richard Katz and Tim Nerdahl (FCA) 
 
 Jim Harshaw (General Motors Investment Management Corporation); Maureen 

Donley & Graham McCall (Skadden, Arps, Slate, Meagher & Flom); Deborah 
Forbes (Committee on the Investment of Employee Benefit Assets); Kent Mason 
(American Benefits Council); Greg O'Donohue (Pension Investment Association 
of Canada); Bella Sanevich (NISA Investment Advisors). 

 
 
Summary:  The Global Pension Coalition and certain of its members (the “Representatives”) 
met with staff from the Federal Reserve Board, the Office of the Comptroller of the Currency, 
the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, the Federal Housing Finance Agency and the Farm 
Credit Administration (the “Prudential Regulators”) to discuss issues related to the proposed rule 
issued by the Prudential Regulators on margin requirements for covered swap entities under Title 
VII of the Dodd-Frank Act.  
 
Among matters discussed in the meeting were the nature of pensions and pension plans and the 
Representatives’ views on certain aspects of the proposal, including: the definition of “affiliate,” 
the legal and operational challenges of documenting the enforceability of master netting 
agreements; broadening the set of collateral eligible for variation margin; transparency to end-
users of models for determining initial margin requirements, and phase-in of compliance dates. A 
presentation provided by the Representatives that describes these issues in greater detail is 
attached. 
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